

December 18, 2008

Via U.S. Mail and Email rsandusky/astate.pa.us

Richard Sandusky, Director of Regulatory Review Pennsylvania Gaming Control Board P.O. Box 69060 Harrisburg, PA 17106-9060 Attention: Public Comment on Regulation #125-95

Re: IGT Comments on Pennsylvania Gaming Control Board Regulation #125-95

Dear Mr. Sandusky:

On behalf of International Game Technology ("IGT") and its subsidiaries, we would like to thank the Pennsylvania Gaming Control Board (the "Board") for the opportunity to comment on the proposed rules regarding recordkeeping published in the November 29, 2008 *Pennsylvania Bulletin*. IGT commends the Board on this proposed amendment and fully supports the Board in its efforts to provide a process for out of state companies to request approval for alternative locations to store its records.

Thank you for your consideration in this matter. Should you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at (775) 448-1744.

Sincerely,

Keith Larkin

Executive Director - Compliance

KL:pab

International Game Technology

Regulatory Compliance 9295 Prototype Drive Reno, NV 89521 www.IGT.com